

Hurst Community Association

Monthly Committee meeting 13th May 2013.

1. **Present.** Alan Fish. Donald Barr. Steven Kingsley. Val Ryan. Brian Scanlon. Richard Ambler. Andy Cochrane.
2. **Apologies** for absence were received from Kishor Thaker. Stuart Harris Heffer. John Horton. Bill Fairfoul. Lindsay Kingsley. Steve Holloway.
3. **Minutes** of the previous meeting held on 4th March were approved as a true record.
4. **Matters arising from the minutes.**
 - 5a Rates. Report accepted, we will pay £494.55 per year.
 - 5d Sign and changes to bar door still ongoing.
 - 10a Brian. Still looking at lift plans.
 - 5b Wendy Gift Aid.

5 Chairmans report.

- a I have been looking at costs, electric and gas. Electric is going up.
- b Stump is now concreted in. We have had an email from Mel Wick reporting her car was damaged leaving the centre. We are in communication.
- d All volunteers working in the centre need to refer to email and fill voluntary hours in the centre.
- e Tameside Arts Festival 6th to 20th July. We need to advertise "Night of Glee" 6/7th July Dog Show King Georges Park 11.0 to 4.0 7/7. and Panto Auditions 14/7. 12.0 to 3.0.
- g Bradley Pies have raised £37.49 for the centre. This has been paid into the No 1 Account. The secretary will write letters of thanks.
- h One of the windows at the front of the centre was pushed in. This is not thought to be an attempted brake in.

6. Secretaries report.

- a. I have received an enquiry from Asda (Hurst) for a staff party on Saturday 21st December. Can we accommodate this so near Christmas? It was generally agreed that this was possible so I will contact them accordingly.

7. Treasurers report.

8 Sections and Groups.

SSCP Will require 305 scrip's and royalties. No need to pay royalties for video as we do not advertise the video for sale anyone who would like a copy can make a voluntary contribution towards blank disks.

Stage *New back drop. (Referred to next meeting)*

Bar *We need a new dishwasher. Look at costs E Bay etc.*

Lighting and sound *Brian, cheque for £290.*

Development Committee

Wardrobe.

Scouts.

U Theatre

St Johns *The main hall and kitchen have been booked for a reception for the new vicar on 19th June. All user groups have been informed.*

9. Safety. No items submitted.

10 Any other business. No items submitted.

The chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.15.

Next Meeting Monday 3rd June 2013.